Fw: OmegaP/2020/0061/HYBR
Jennifer Bolton to: Planning 09/03/2020 09:44

Objection received from 'Culcheth & Glazebury Parish Council'.

Can you choose the Parish Council tab thank.

Jennifer Bolton
Senior Planning Officer
Development Control

St Helens Council
01744 676184
----- Forwarded by Jennifer Bolton/CEXEC/STHMBC on 09/03/2020 09:37 -----

Hello Jennifer,
Please will you confirm receipt.

Regards,

Clerk, Culcheth & Glazebury Parish Council

You have received this email from Culcheth and Glazebury Parish Council. The content of
this email is confidential may be legally privileged and intended for the recipient specified in
message only. It is strictly forbidden to share any part of this message with any third party,
without a written consent of the sender. If you received this message by mistake, please

reply to this message and follow with its deletion, so that we can ensure such a mistake does
not occur in the future.

Culcheth and Glazebury Parish Council, ensures that email security is a high priority.
Therefore, we have put efforts into ensuring that the message is error and virus-free.
Unfortunately, full security of the email cannot be ensured as, despite our efforts, the data
included in emails could be infected, intercepted, or corrupted. Therefore, the recipient
should check the email for threats with proper sofiware, as the sender does not accept
liability for any damage inflicted by viewing the content of this email.

By contacting Culcheth and Glazebury Parish Council you agree that your contact details
may be held and processed for the purpose of corresponding.

You may request access to the information we hold on you by contacting
culcheth.clerk@btinternet.com.




You may request to be removed as a contact at any time by contacting
culcheth.clerk(@btinternet.com.

To view Culcheth and Glazebury Parish Council Privacy Notice please click here
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Jennifer Bolton

Case Office Development Management
St. Helens Council

Town Hall

St. Helens

WA10 1HP

March 6th, 2020
P/2020/0061/HYBR Omega 8

Culcheth and Glazebury Parish Council object to this application.

Reason: the adverse impact of these proposals on air quality and congestion on motorways
and local roads in Warrington.

This application does not exist in isolation: it has to be seen as part of the accumulation of
permissions, applications and proposals for distribution centres and development in the Green
Belt in St.Helens, Wigan and Warrington. |

We have objected to similar developments because our motorways are frequently congested
and blocked by accidents, causing traffic to use our local roads as “rat runs” with further
blockages and congestion. We do not want deteriorating air quality, or an increase in local
congestion, nor more homes affected by vibrations from large lorries going through our
villages.

Although this site is South West of our villages the resulting traffic will use the M62 and the
motorway network, affecting our residents. We also are concerned about the wider loss of
Green Belt and “green lungs™.

We have already asked for some of the earlier applications to be called in by the Secretary of
State and this application should be included. |

Yours sincerely,

Clerk to the Council




